
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Please follow us on 
Twitter! 

Our feed is where we 
celebrate the wonderful 

learning opportunities we 
provide for all of our 

pupils everyday! 

@Colmers_FarmPS 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Welcome back everybody to what will be an exciting new school year! It has 
been really great to see everybody back in school this week safe and well 
after the holidays and looking very smart in their school uniforms. We are 
really pleased with the way that everybody has settled quickly back into 
school life. 
 
Firstly, I’d like to start this newsletter by welcoming our brand-new children 
in Reception and their families to our school. Choosing a school for your child 
to start their education at can be a tough choice and we are so happy that 
you have chosen our school for your child. It was wonderful to see them on 
their first few trial days with us in our EYFS unit with our wonderful EYFS 
staff. They seemed to be really enjoying themselves when I have visited. I 
hope that you see your child progressing well and that they enjoy every 
second they have with us during their Colmers Farm careers. If you do have 
any concerns, please speak to one of our experienced EYFS staff as soon as 
possible and they will happily help you.  
 
I would also like to welcome our three new  
teachers who have started with us. We have  
Miss Kent (who many of our KS1 children will  
already know) who will be teaching in Year 1,  
Mr Hawker (in Year 3) and Mrs Oliver who will  
be our art and design and technology teacher  
in our wonderful new art and design and  
technology room, which we are all very excited 
about. I wish them the greatest of success as  
they start their time at our school and I am  
sure that you will make them all feel  
welcomed.  
 
We had planned for the allotment area in the Junior Playground to be tidied 
up in the holidays. Unfortunately, this has been delayed by the company we  
 

What’s new on our website 
this week? 

 
 
 
 
 
 

• Updated Covid Risk Assessment 

(Coronavirus Info) 

• Updated e-safety policy (policies) 

 
       www.colmersfarm.excelsiormat.org  

 

01/11/21 
Staff training day 

 

15/11/21 
Anti-bullying week 

06/10/21 
Year 6 knife crime 

workshops 

22/10/21 
Final school day before 

half term holiday 

03 and 04/11/21 
Autumn Term 

Parents’ Evening 



 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday Messages 
For next week, we would like to wish a very happy birthday to: 

Chloe  5T 9  
Daniel  2B 7  
Effy              3H 7  
Elias  4J 9  
Emily  2H 6  
Freddie  RF 5  
Gracie-May  1K 6  
Hayden  3H 8  
Kamran  6B 11  
Kane  5A 10  
Lorelei  2B 7  
Mariam  3T 8  
Oliver  5A 10  
Sophie-Mae  3H 7  
Timothy  3T 8  
Yassin  4J 8  
Zayd  5T 10  
Zeyad  4J 9  
Zoe  2B 6  

 
 
What would your child do if this happened to 
them?  
To stay safe online, what should you not 
post online? Be careful, there may be more 
than one answer. 
 

1. Your full name. 

2. What you’ve had for dinner. 

3. Where you live. 

4. Which school you go to. 

5. A cartoon image as a profile picture 

instead of a real photo   

This week’s answer = 1, 3 and 4 
 
 
 
selected due to staff illness. This is now planned to be completed in October half term. My apologies for 
this delay. 
 
Years 1 to 6 will have received their new topic knowledge organisers this week. Please spend some time 
discussing this with your children as this will help them to develop their knowledge about their topic. 
We always love to see any homework created by our children for their topics, so please send in what 
they create and we will display it in school.  
 
I hope that you have a wonderful weekend.  
 
 Mr Williams  
 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Asking your children questions when they are reading is a great was of checking their understanding of 
the text and it really helps them to become a better reader. Try asking your children the questions 

below. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

READ, READ, READ! 
Reading is a key skill which is so 

important to your child’s 
development at all ages. Please 
try to listen to your child read at 
least once a day (for 10-15 mins 

ideally). It’s also great for children 
to listen to you reading aloud as 

well.  
 

As you know, our children in 
Years 1-6 have access to 

thousands of books online via 
myON. If you need help accessing 

this, please contact your child’s 
class teacher or the school office. 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Attendance Information 21-22 
The expectation is for all children to be in school at all times. Children who have good school attendance 
make better progress socially and academically. 
 
Birmingham Education Legal Intervention Team have reinstated the Fast Track to Attendance legal process and 
schools are expected to follow this without exception. The Leave in Term Time (legal) Process will also be 
followed for children and families who take unauthorised leave in term time. Letters explaining this process will 
be published next week. 

 
 
 Colmers Farm’s expectations: 

 
➢ PUNCTUALITY. 

 

• All children arrive at school between 8:35am and 8:45am through the playground doors. Children can 

enter school through any door. 

• The playground doors will close promptly at 8:45 am. Registers are then taken in classrooms. 

• Any children that arrive after 8:45 will need to be taken into school by an adult and signed in using the 

school’s electronic signing in system. This is the responsibility of the adult bringing the child into school.  

• Children who arrive at school between 8:45am and 9:30am will be coded on the register as ‘L’.  

• Children who arrive after 9:30am will be coded on the register as ‘U’. The ‘U’ code detracts from the 

overall percentage attendance of a child in school and ‘U’ codes will be used in the Fast Track to 

Attendance legal procedures.  

• Once a child has 5 ‘L’ or ‘U’ marks, parents / carers will be asked to come into school to meet with the 

attendance team about their child’s punctuality. 

 
 ➢ ATTENDANCE. 

• Colmers Farm Primary School has an attendance target for each child of 96%. 

• Children whose attendance falls below 90% are classed by the Department for Education as 
persistent absentees (PAs) and the school is judged on the number of PA children in school. 

• Colmers Farm Primary School will not wait until a child’s attendance drops to 90% before 
interventions begin. When a child’s attendance begins to cause concern to the attendance 
team, parents / carers will be invited into school to discuss how the school can help to address 
this before their child(ren) becomes a PA. 

• Should attendance levels continue to be a concern, parents / carers will be invited to attend a 
School Attendance Review Meeting (SARM) which forms part of the legal process.   

• The aim of the SARM is to improve school attendance. Should this not occur the full legal 
process will be followed. 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

At Colmers Farm Primary School, we place a high 
priority on all of our children wearing the correct 

school uniform. Please note that our children are not 
allowed to wear trainers in school, unless short term 

with prior agreement. 

 
For details on our school uniform requirements, 

please see the uniform section on our school website.  
 

Thank you for your support with this. 
 

Rubery  
Community  
Swop Shop is a  
fabulous  
organisation  
which 
helps families by  
providing pre-loved school uniform, 
PE kit and footwear to them for 
free. Please visit  
www.ruberyswopshop.co.uk or 
contact 
ruberyswopshop@outlook.com for 
more information.  
 

Congratulations to all of our hot chocolate winners this week. They are: 
 
 

Well done to: 
 
 All of our pupils returning to school, 
 looking smart in their uniform and ready to start 
learning.  
 



 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Out of School 
Club Provision 
for children from Rubery Nursery  

School and Colmers Primary School* 
*up to the age of 8 years old   

  

 

 

 

 

Breakfast Club is open from 7.30am - 9.am 

and After School 3.00pm - 5.30pm 

 
 

 

 

 

Inspiring Independence, Confidence and Curiosity 

Our Out of School Club offers 

children from 2 – 8 years old a 

safe and friendly environment 

with qualified and experienced 

members from our staff team. 

Children can choose from a 

range of activities relevant to 

their age and ability. 

We offer snack to the children 

during the session. They can 

choose between cereal or toast 

for breakfast if they arrive 

before 8.30am and will receive 

a biscuit and a drink before 

4.15pm. A light tea is offered 

for children staying after 

4.15pm. For more information, 

please request a prospectus or 

phone us on the number below. 


